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Memo 
 

To: Pastors 

From: James Cavanagh, Director 

Date: September 16, 2019 

Re: Solemnity of the Immaculate Conception 

 

Since December 8, 2019, is the Second Sunday of Advent, the Solemnity of 

the Immaculate Conception of the Blessed Virgin Mary is transferred to Monday, December 9, 

2019. The obligation to attend Mass, however, does not transfer. The Optional Memorial of Saint 

Juan Diego Cuauhtlatoatzin, December 9, is omitted this year. 

http://www.usccb.org/about/divine-worship/liturgical-calendar/upload/2019cal.pdf 
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